

Communications & Engagement Team 1st Floor North Point Cardinal Square 10 Nottingham Road Derby DE1 3QT

Tel: 01332 888080 Fax: 01332 868 898 www.southernderbyshireccg.nhs.uk

Our ref: 580/17

Tuesday, 23 May 2017

Dear Caroline,

Re: Freedom of Information Act Request

Thank you for your email dated 24 April 2017 requesting information from NHS Southern Derbyshire Clinical Commissioning Group.

I can confirm we do hold the information you require.

You asked us to provide the following information:

Email addresses of all Practice Managers within the CCG area and the relevant GP surgeries they manage?

I can provide the following information:

NHS Southern Derbyshire Clinical Commissioning Group does hold a list of GP Practice Manager email addresses; however please be aware that this is not CCG data, and is only held on behalf of all GP Practices. Therefore, under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, we are not obliged to provide this information.

You may wish to direct your query to all GP practices within southern Derbyshire to obtain your information via the contact details available on our website here: http://www.southernderbyshireccg.nhs.uk/about-us/localities-member-practices/

Should you have any further enquiries or queries about this response please do not hesitate to contact me. However, if you are unhappy with the way in which your request has been handled, you can raise any concerns you might have by contacting Helen Dillistone, Director of Corporate Development, at the following address: 1st Floor North Point, Cardinal Square, 10 Nottingham Road, Derby, DE1 3QT. Telephone: 01332 888 174.

If you remain dissatisfied, you can apply to the Information Commissioner, who will consider whether NHS Southern Derbyshire Clinical Commissioning Group has complied with its obligations under the Act, and can require NHS Southern Derbyshire Clinical Commissioning Group to remedy any problems. You can find out more about how to do this, and about the Act in general, on the Information Commissioner's website at:

Chair: Dr Paul Wood Chief Officer: Gary Thompson

<u>www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk</u>. Complaints to the Information Commissioner should be sent to: FOI/EIR Complaints Resolution, Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.

Yours sincerely,

Hannah Bliss Communications Officer

Tel: 01332 868 730

Email: FOlrequest@southernderbyshireccg.nhs.uk

Chair: Dr Paul Wood Chief Officer: Gary Thompson